STATE OF CONNECTICUT

CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL
Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051

Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950
E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov
www.ct.gov/csce

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

August 22, 2018

TO: Parties and Intervenots %
FROM: Melanie Bachman, Executive Director\“)‘
RE: DOCKET NO. 484 - Cellco Partnership d/b/a Vetizon Wireless application for a

Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need for the construction,
maintenance, and operation of a telecommunications facility at one of three
locations at 72 Ragged Hill Road, Pomfret, Connecticut.

Comments have been received from the Connecticut Airport Authority, dated August 21, 2018. A
copy of the comments is attached for your review.
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CONNECTICUT AIRPORT AUTHORITY

TO: Chairman Robert Stein, Connecticut Siting Council
Vice Chairman James J. Murphy, Jr., Connecticut Siting Council
Robert J. Hannon, Connecticut Siting Council
Larry Levesque, Connecticut Siting Council
Daniel P. Lynch, Jr., Connecticat Siting Council
Dr. Michael W. Klemens, Connecticut Siting Council
Michael Harder, Connecticut Siting Council
Edward Edelson, Connecticut Siting Council
Robert Silvestri, Connecticut Siting Council
Executive Director Melanie Bachman, Connecticut Siting Council

FROM: Kevin A, Dillon, A.AE., Executive Direcfor, Connecticut Airport Anthority
DATE: August 21, 2018
RE: Docket No. 484 — Celico Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless application for a Certificate

of Environmental Compatiibility and Public Need for the construction, maintenance, and
operation of a telecommunications facility at one of three locations at 72 Ragged Hill
Road, Pomfret, Connecticut

Dear Chairman Stein, Vice Chairman Murphy, Executive Director Bachman, and Distinguished Members
of the Connecticut Sifing Council,

Thank you for the opportunity to provide further comments regarding Docket No. 484.

Due to the proposed project’s proximity to two private airports, 5CT6 Buell Farm Ultralight and 64CT
Woodstock Airport, we respectfully request that the applicant coordinate this project with both airports.
Upon initial review, the Connecticut Airport Authority understands that this project could impact the
transitional surfaces at both airports, and further coordination will be necessary between the applicant and
both airportts to determine the severity of those impacts.

Please feel free to contact me directly at 860-292-2054 if you have any questions or concerns.
Sincerely, .
Kevin A. Dillon, A.AE.

Execntive Director
Connecticut Airport Authority

CC:  Kenneth Buell, Buell Farm
Edward Baker, Woodstock Airport

Administrative Offices - Windsor Locks, CT 06096




